
 

Memo 

To: Lumen Christi Catholic Elementary School  

Date:  September 26, 2018 

From: Josip Kafadar, C.E.T., Traffic Technician  

Subject:  Implementation of No Stopping Zone on Savoline Boulevard  

 

A new Pedestrian Crossover (PXO) was recently installed on Savoline Boulevard and the 

Union Gas Trail (just north of McJannett Avenue) to aid pedestrian in crossing the 

roadway safely. This crossing has been heavily utilized by students and parents walking 

to Lumen Christi Catholic Elementary School. 

Due to the large volume of parents dropping off/picking up students during entrance and 

dismissal times Savoline Boulevard becomes congested and all on-street parking is 

utilized. It has been observed that vehicles parking on the east side of Savoline Boulevard 

between the most northerly driveway to the school and McJannett Avenue obstruct the 

view of pedestrians waiting to cross from the east side of the PXO for northbound 

motorists. This is largely due to the curvature of the road.  

In order to ensure pedestrian safety at the PXO the Town of Milton will be extending the 

existing no-stopping zone to include the east side of Savoline Boulevard between the 

PXO and McJannett Avenue (see map). This change will eliminate five on-street parking 

spots and will be effective as of Monday October 1st.  Parents are encouraged to watch 

for new signage indicating the above and obey all parking bylaws.  

Parents are always encouraged to park a block away and walk with their kids to school. 

This will increase the overall level of safety for all road users and promotes active 

transportation and a healthy lifestyle.  

 

Should you have any further questions please feel free to contact Josip Kafadar, C.E.T., 

Traffic technician at 905-878-7252 x2127.  

 



 

 

 


